SAUGUS CHARTER COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

Of

December 6, 2007

Saugus Charter Commission was held on December 6, 2007.  The meeting was held in the Saugus Library Conference Room, Saugus, Massachusetts.  The meeting was called to order by Mr. Manoogian, Chairman at 7:30 p.m.

Eight members of the nine member committee were present at roll call:

Cam Cicolini, Karen Cote, Eugene F. Decareau, Karla J. de Steuben, Albert W. Diotte, Jr., Joan I. Fowler, Peter Manoogian, Sr., Thomas Stewart.  Debra Panetta arrived at 7:40 p.m.

MINUTE VOTE – NOVEMBER 15TH MEETING

Mr. Decareau made a motion to accept the November 15th Meeting Minutes.

Mr. Manoogian seconded the motion.

Motion passed 8 – 0.

CITIZEN INPUT

John Harrington, 6 Pine Street, Saugus, Massachusetts. Mr. Harrington indicated he served several terms in Town Meeting.

· How many types of government are out there?

· He feels the town is in trouble and has been for 30 years and their may not be a way to solve it.

· Is the problem a money problem?

· What is the difference between a Town Manager vs. Mayor, City Council vs. Town Council, Selectman and Town Meeting?

· Where is the Commission going and how are we going to accomplish it?

· He feels that Town Meeting is not effective.

· He feels that Town Meeting is just a rubber stamp

· There is not enough money and how can we get more money?

· He feels that we should have a monitor notify the U.S. Attorney’s Office.

· He feels that the Town and the State is run by the Unions.

· He feels that there is intimidation going on in town.

· He is looking for accountability and fairness

Mr. Manoogian responded to Mr. Harrington and indicated that there are common forms of governments such as mayor and council and that the Home Rule Amendment allowed for communities to develop a form of government that would match the needs of the community. He also stated that the Commission is going to interview various members of the government as well as have several public hearings.

He reviewed the steps that the Commission would take in doing its work and informed him that no decisions about changes had been made nor would be made until proper interviews and analysis were complete.

Paul Delios, owner of Kane’s Donuts, 120 Lincoln Avenue, Saugus, Massachusetts, and his home address is 29 Pine Hill Circle, Wakefield, Massachusetts

· He is curious on how the process works.

Mr. Manoogian told him that we are going to interview town officials and look at other Charters along with Public input and find the problem and see what will work for Saugus.

PROPOSAL FOR RULES – VOTE

· Report from Mrs. Panetta

Mrs. Panetta passed out a draft of Guidelines for Public Comment and read them out to the Committee.  Ms. de Steuben and Mr. Decareau made some clarifications.

Mrs. Cicolini made a motion to lay on the table so that Ms. Panetta could include input received.

Mr. Manoogian seconded the motion.

Motion passed 9 -0.

· Report from Ms. de Steuben

Ms. de Steuben withdrew from making changes to the motions.

INVITED GUEST – MR. THOMAS RILEY – WINTHROP TOWN COUNCIL PRESIDENT

· 45 day hearing they needed to encourage people to come and speak

· All meeting were televised on their local cable channel which people paid close attention to

· They hired a consultant to help with the concept, language and time table which cost them somewhere in the teens

· He noted that they voted on where they were going to go with the executive branch of government too soon after the 45-day public hearing.  He said to avoid making those decisions until you have to because it pits people against each other and some may feel left out once they see their position has lost.

· Copies of other charters will help.

·  He felt they had a budget of about $20,000.00 and spend in the “teens” on their consultant.

· Their charter passed 53 %– 47 %

· With their manager they have a 3-year contract with in indefinite term.  It takes a 5 – 4 votes to hire and a 6 – 3 vote to fire.

Commission members asked some questions on what Winthrop’s Charter was all about.

Ken Depato, 137 Main Street, Saugus, Massachusetts who is a member of the Finance Committee asked where their budget begins and the process it take to adopt it?

They start in November when the council gives broad goal and objectives to the Manager.  The schools need to give their budget to the Manager by March 15th.

The manager submits the budget to the Council for adoption by June 15th.

Paul Delios asked if they have safeguards to oversee purchases. Mr. Riley answered that many safeguards are found in state law.

The Commission thanked Mr. Riley for his attendance.

At 9:00 p.m. the Commission took a 3 minute recess

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

· 45 Day Hearing Update

Communication with Marilyn Contreas

The Advertiser will be posting the Public Hearing for us.

· Communication from Attorney Mike Curran seeking to offer consultative services to the Commission.

Attorney Curran suggested that Mr. Manoogian ask local papers if they will publish our Preliminary Report for free.  Ms. De Steuben said that if we decide to hire a consultant we should look at other people too.. Mr. Manoogian suggested that the Commission hold off on examining hiring a consultant until we had much of the preliminary work completed.

· December 13th Meeting Guest

Our guest for the December 13th Meeting will be John Vassapoli our town’s legal council.  He will be talking about common issues that come up over the years.  

· Web Page – E-Mail – Up and Running

Ms. de Steuben made a motion to Thank Mr. Donovan for his quick work on getting a link for the Charter Commission on the Town’s web site and to cc the Town Manager as well.

Mr. Manoogian seconded the motion.

Motion passed 9 – 0.

Mrs. Panetta wanted to also thank the Saugonian for adding a link for the Charter Commission to their web site.

· Cable TV – Set for December 19th
Ms. de Steuben will look into seeing if the we can video our meetings when Saugus Cable TV cannot and what we will need to do to accomplish this.

· Develop flyer for the 19th Meeting and distribute

Mrs. Panetta offered to develop a flyer over the weekend.  

· Contacts 9 x 3

Mr. Manoogian suggested that all members try to remind 3 people who have expressed themselves to each commissioner to attend the 45 Day Hearing and everyone agreed.

MEMBERS UPDATES

Ms. de Steuben passed out 2 CD’s and a paper copy of the last Charter to download on their computers and to bring back for other members to download.

Mrs. Panetta stated that she will ask Dr. Manville if we could send out Public Notice in the children’s school backpacks.

CHAPTER 17 – POWERPOINT PACKET W/ORGANIZATIONAL CHART – DISTRIBUTE/PRESENT

Mr. Manoogian went through a power point presentation of the current Charter so that we can be comfortable in speaking and understanding the current Charter. This was a follow up to last meeting’s 3-2-1 analysis.

An organizational chart of the positions and officers in the current charter was presented to each member.

CITIZEN INPUT

There was no other input for citizens.

ADJOURN

Mrs. Fowler motioned to adjourn at 10:24 p.m.

Mr. Manoogian seconded the motion.

Motion passed 9 – 0.
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